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What’s Happening? 
● Winter assessment period is in progress:

○ NWEA
○ Fountas & Pinnell
○ Early Literacy Assessments

● Teachers are using data to regroup 
students and adjust plans for the next 
semester

● Working with the MCPSC & the National 
Charter Institute to set differentiated 
academic goals for our next contract 
renewal

● LETRS Training for teachers and 
administrators



Virtual Reading Buddies

Shout out to second grade for recruiting “college buddies” to read one-on-one with 
students during their small group literacy interventions. Volunteers from Kappa at KU 
meet with students virtually via Google Meet for individual reading support. Teachers 
provide a digital copy of the students’ books to volunteers so that they can listen to them 
read, support decoding and discuss the text. Students clocked 16 hours of one-on-one 
reading during their first week! 



Implementing LETRS Learning
As a school, 88% of eligible staff are finished with LETRS Unit 1 
and our overall class average score is 91%. Bravo! More than 
two-thirds our staff are on track with our pacing guide.  
Teachers spent time in team meetings last month  analyzing 
individual student writing samples to identify causes for 
potential misspellings, based on learning during our full-day PD 
session. 



Empowering Educators Through Team-Based Staffing

Hannah, Courtney and Kate visited schools in Arizona in November as part of an educator 
cohort (grant funded by SSKC) exploring team-based staffing models and innovative forms of 
distributed teacher expertise. This exploration is guided by work out of Arizona State 
University. We saw several unique school staffing models in action and had great 
conversations with teachers and administrators about creating conditions in schools that 
best serve students and empower teachers to specialize and build on their strengths. See 
more information about the work ASU is doing here

https://workforce.education.asu.edu/resources/school-spotlights


Student Text Annotations
Middle School students and staff have prioritized using common annotations 
this year to help students document their thinking and make sense of text. 
I’ve especially noticed students using the GIST strategy in ELA courses to 
summarize chunks of text in their own words. Check out these examples of 
student thinking about REALLY complex texts, like All Quiet on the Western 
Front, The Odyssey and The Picture of Dorian Gray. 


